

Heritage Newsletter June 2020

June 2020 Guild Highlights



Because of the COVID-19 Pandemic Monthly IN PERSON meetings are postponed until further notice.

Monthly meetings are held at Bemis Library, 6014 S Datura St. Littleton, Lower level.

Meetings are the second Wednesday of each month except for July, August, and December.

June 10, 2020 meeting information

The June 2020 meeting will be held via Zoom. The Board meeting will begin at 6 pm. The general membership meeting starts at 7pm: however you may join the ZOOM call anytime because the ZOOM call- in information will be the same for both the board and general meeting. ZOOM logon details will be sent to members by email within the next few days.

Following the business meeting, we will have the opportunity to see the

responses to the Art Challenge that was sent to everyone last month. If you missed it, you can find it <u>HERE</u>. There is still time to come up with your interpretation of the subject to share with the group. However, you don't have to have a painting to participate in the discussion. Just enjoy the art and provide some feedback!

Membership reminder

Our membership year starts July 1 and goes through June 30. Dues are currently \$40.00 a year. Please join or renew your membership by September so your name and address can be included in our Membership Directory.

Membership can be paid online at our website at www.heritage-guild.com or you can send a check to Sue Bracken at 2880-G W. Long Circle, Littleton, CO 80120

LEE WASILIK'S MARKER DEMONSTRATION

If you were unable to participate in Lee Wasilik's May marker demonstration, be sure to go to the Heritage website and click on the Current Workshop page. Lee's PowerPoint presentation is available for you to see.

The 2020 Heritage online show was a <u>HUGE</u> success!! Here are the Best of Show and 1st place winners and their wonderful artwork.

Congratulations to everyone who participated.

Be sure to visit the Heritage website www.heritage-guild.com to see everyone's art work.

WINNERS

2020 HERITAGE FINE ARTS GUILD ONLINE SHOW

BEST OF SHOW: "DOWN ON THE FARM" - ACRYLIC BY MARY CLARK



FIRST PLACE: "THE CHAISM " - MIXED MEDIA BY KRISTA FALKENSTINE



SECOND PLACE: "RAIN IN THE CITY" - ACRYLIC BY LEE WASILIK

THIRD PLACE: "SEEKING THE JAGUAR" - ACRYLIC BY CELESTE HODGES

HONORABLE MENTIONS:

"FALL AT ITS' BEST" - PASTEL BY TERI HENDRICKS

"HOT SUMMER DAY" - ACRYLIC BY TERI HENDRICKS

"PRICKLY POPPIES - WATERCOLOR BY PATTY NASH

"SPANISH DANCERS" - WATERCOLOR BY LEE WASILIK



President's Message

Dear Heritage, Fine Art Guild Members and Friends:

It is with some sadness that I embark on writing my last President's Message after four years in office. It has truly been a pleasure to serve Heritage Fine Arts Guild in this position while working (and painting) with so many great volunteers, members, artists, and friends. Thank you to all who helped make my job easier and carry our Guild forward throughout this time. As anyone knows who has attended one of our traditional year-end get-togethers, this is where I would normally hand out a...



... (or similar;) as a token of appreciation for everyone's contributions! Given the current limitations and social distancing precautions, a photo of one of the first blooms on my backyard rose bush will have to do!

I am pleased to announce that our 2020/2021 Board was voted in unanimously and is listed below. Thank you to all who participated in our email election! We received a good number of "yeas" and, not surprisingly, zero "nays".

Our new President, Patty Nash, along with the 20/21 Board, will officially be instated on July 1. Because our spring season was curtailed by the epidemic, we decided in our May Board Meeting to forego our summer hiatus and to continue offering a variety of activities during the June through August months leading up to the official beginning of the 2020 fall season on September 1. This means we will be continuing monthly board & members' meetings (for the time being, still via Zoom) and offer both online and in-person painting/art activities, such as the upcoming art challenge, (plain-air) paint outs, demonstrations, critiques, etc. Please let us know if you have any suggestions for things you would like to see or do, or if you come across anything online or through other art groups that might be interesting for all of us. And do stay tuned for the various "Zoom invites"!

If you have not checked out our website recently, there are plenty of reasons to do so now! Our 2020 online show is up!! Congratulations to the award winners and a big thank you to all who made it happen... to all participating artists, juror Phyllis Vandehaar, and of course, Bonnie Stahlin, who once again did a spectacular job creating the Online Show web page.

And speaking of our website, on the "Current Workshop" page, you will also find a PowerPoint version of Lee Wasilik's marker demonstration that took place last month. If you missed Lee's presentation for any reason, and even if you did not, this is a great way to gain (or recap) some valuable insights on this new/old medium. Thank you, Lee, for putting this together! I know there were lots of technical challenges that had to be overcome along the way...We truly appreciate your perseverance!

I hope you can join us for our meeting and "art challenge" scheduled for next week (details below), and do stay tuned for more HFAG attractions coming soon. In the meantime—one last time... I hope you will get, or stay, involved, and keep painting!

Thank you and all the best,

Beatrice

New Heritage Board of Directors 2020/2021

President Patty Nash
Vice-President Joyce Kramer
Second Vice-President Sue Bracken
Communications Secretary Cheri Green
Recording Secretary Laura O'Donnell
Treasurer Carolyn Moershel
Assistant Treasurer Linda Metcalf
Workshop Director Mary kay Jacobus
Assistant Workshop Director Shirley Lamb
Publicity Director Frank Weaver

Upcoming events

STAY TUNED FOR INFORMATIONON ON UPCOMING EVENTS THAT THE HERITAGE GUILD WILL HAVE DURING THIS SUMMER

Upcoming Workshops

ALL WORKSHOPS ARE CANCELED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

All workshops are held at the First Presbyterian Church, 1609 W. Littleton Blvd. in Littleton, CO, unless otherwise indicated. Doors open at 8:30 am. For more information about these workshops, contact Mary kay Jacobus at mkstudio@comcast.net or tel. 303-594-4667.

<u>Register</u>



Paint Day Thursdays ARE CANCELED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

Come paint with other artists. Open to all painters. Meet in the basement of the Ascension Lutheran Church 1701 W. Caley, 9 am- 2 pm every Thursday. Donation of \$1.00 requested to help support use of the space.





www.heritage-guild.com

The Heritage Fine Arts Guild of Arapahoe County • PO Box 2987, Centennial, CO 80161